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Empowering and challenging students 
to become lifelong learners 

All enquiries welcome 
 

Principal - Ashley Borg  
Ph  6548 2035 

 

P&F President - Andrew Luke  
Ph  6548 2993 

St Joseph’s 
Primary School 

Merriwa 

 

Empowering and challenging students 
to become lifelong learners 

All enquiries welcome 
 

Principal - Ashley Borg  
Ph  6548 2035 

 

P&F President - Andrew Luke  
Ph:  6548 2993 

St Joseph’s 
Primary School 

Merriwa 

SANDY HOLLOW
PUBLIC SCHOOL

Telephone
02 6547 4521

Fax
02 6547 4450

Email: 
sandyhollo-p.School@det.nsw.

edu.au
cassilis-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
www.cassilis-p.school.nsw.edu.au

Cassilis Public 
School

Principal:

Coolah Road
Cassilis  NSW  2329

Ph: 63761009
Fax: 63761005

Mrs Katie Burgess

merriwa-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
www.merriwa-c.schools.nsw.edu.au

Merriwa Central 
School

Phone: 6548 2119

Meets the first Tuesday of each 
month at 6.30pm at Merriwa RSL 

Club

President: Hollie Hunt
Vice Presidents: Nyssa Caban and 

Sarah Bidner
Secretary: Talitha Sawley

Treasurer: Emma Douglas
Fundraising Officer: Olivia Gear

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Merriwa Pre-School and Activity Centre 
(PO Box 96) 43 Bow St, Merriwa NSW 2329 

Ph: 0265 482 083 
merriwapreschool@tpg.com.au 

  

Merriwa Pre-School 
For children 2 – 5 years 

 

Activity Centre 
For children attending Kindergarten to Year 6 

After School Care and Vacation Care 
 

WILLIAM LAWSON

In 1813, Gregory Blaxland, William Lawson and 
William  Wentworth crossed the Blue Mountains, 
opening up a route to Bathurst.

William Lawson was an outstanding early settler in 
NSW. He was an army officer, explorer, surveyor, 
magistrate, politition and bank director. He 
was one of the founders of our wool industry, 
a land holder and devoted family man. Sarah 
Leadbeater was a convict on Norfolk Island 
who caught Lawson’s eye. In due course, they 
married and the Lawson children went on to 
marry into some of the leading families of the 
time. There was a stigma attached to marrying 
a convict with the new rich and self appointed 
exclusives frowning upon it and deemed the 
couple ‘not socially acceptable’, however 
this did not deter Lawson from a life filled with 
purpose, achievement and public duty. His 
strength and endurance earned him the 
nickname ‘Old Ironbark’

Lawson arrived in Sydney on January 11, 1800 
as an ensign. He was assigned to Norfolk Island 
penal colony, and whilst on the Island, Lawson 
formed a union with the beautiful convict girl, 
Sarah Leadbeater and during that time, Sarah 
bore him two sons, John and William.

Little is known of Sarah Leadbeater, she is 
recorded as being baptised on March 17, 1782, 
Manchester Cathedral. Her parents were Thomas 
and Ann(nee Hasmer) Leadbeater. The Hasmer 
name has an Arabic connatation. Her fatheris 
recorded as being a Fustian Cutterwhich would 
indicate he was employed by the woollen mills of 
Manchester. She was sentenced to seven years 
servitude at the Lancaster Quarter Sessions on 
October 16, 1799. She was 18 years of age and 
described as beautiful and extremely vivacious. 

Sarah arrived in Sydney on the Earl of Cornwallis 
on June 10, 1801. On arrival, Sarah was assigned 

to a Mr David Brown, he had three sons who 
were convicts, one of whom was sent to Norfolk 
Island. David went to Norfolk Island to be close 
to his son and as Sarah was assigned to him was 
taken along as well. William was acquainted 
with the Browns at Parramatta and it seems 
that William met Sarah through his association 
with the Browns. On March 23 1812, william 
Lawson and Sarah Leadbeater were married by 
special licence at St John’s Church, Parramatta. 
Governor Macquarie  did not like couples living 
together out of wedlock and encouraged them 
to marry. 

WITH JAMES CONSTABLE
A Walk Down Memory Lane

Continues page 18
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Principal’s Report

Merriwa Central 
School

Darren Noonan
Principal

APRIL
Sunday 25 ANZAC Day march
Monday 26 Snake Tails
Tuesday 27 Where There’s a Will
MAY
Friday 7 Athletics Carnival

Coming Events

Welcome back to staff and students to Term 2. 
I hope everyone enjoyed the glorious weather 
during the school holidays and made the most 
of the time off.

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS

Day 1 has been abuzz as students return to school 
and catch-up with friends and teachers. As an 
added bonus our annual school photographs 
have taken place with MSP Photography. MSP 
have been taking our school photographs for 
the past 12 years. They do a fantastic job each 
year with our school photographs and the online 
process has streamlined ordering for parents.

ANZAC DAY 

Arrangements for the town ANZAC Day 
ceremony have changed several times due to 
COVID restrictions. I am pleased to confirm the 
town march is now proceeding and encourage 
all students to participate in this important 
community event. Students are asked to 
assemble at 10.15am on the RSL corner in full 
school uniform, with the march to commence 
at 10.30am. At the conclusion of the ceremony 
at the Cenotaph students will then march back 
down to the RSL and can be collected from 
there.

AGRICULTURE TEACHER APPOINTED

I can confirm that Ms Tara Jane has been 
permanently appointed to the vacant 
agriculture teacher position. Ms Jane started with 

us in Term 1 however was formally appointed by 
staffing during the school holidays. We are very 
excited to have her join our staff, agriculture 
teachers are a very scarce commodity.

COVID TUTORING PROGRAM

Additional funding has been provided to 
support students impacted by the disrupted 
learning from home model during 2020. We have 
employed additional teachers to work with small 
groups of students in classes for the remainder of 
the year. In addition Homework Club is available 
for students on Thursday afternoons.

RELAY SWIM TEAM

Mr Dean has been working hard to prepare 
our secondary relay swim team to participate 
in the NSW Combined High School Swimming 
Championships being held at Homebush next 
week. This is a fantastic opportunity for students 
to represent our school at this important swim 
meet. Best of luck to Mia Jacobs, Alyssa Carrall, 
Jye Byfield and Dylan Keane at the meet.

PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS

Parents are reminded that parent teacher 
interviews will take place next Tuesday 
afternoon/evening. I invite all parents to come 
along and meet your childs teacher/s and 
discuss their progress this semester.  Information 
has been sent home for parents and bookings 
can be made by phoning the office to select a 
suitable time.
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Year 2/3 - Layla Thompson - for her fantastic, “If 
I Were a Prime Minister” speech

Primary STUDENT OF THE WEEK

Congratulations to the following students for 
receiving Student of the Week Awards in Week 
9.

Kindergarten - Grace Bidner - for always 
completing tasks to the best of her ability, being 
a kind friend and a delight to teach

Year 1- Taniel Roberts - for class participation 
and being a great helper

WELCOME BACK

We hope that you all had a lovely break with 
your loved ones during the holiday period. We 
are excited to welcome students back for what 
will be a busy and fun-filled Term 2!

LABELLING BELONGINGS

As we come into the colder months, we would 
like to remind carers to please ensure your child’s 
belongings are clearly labelled so that any lost 
property can be returned to students promptly.

BRONZE AWARDS

Congratulations to the following students for 
their wonderful achievement in receiving their 
Bronze Awards in Week 10 Term 1.

Makenna Coles, Darcy Clark, Zane Walker, 
Alfred Chance, Xzavier Sait, Emmy Hunt, Lachlan 
Strachan, Nicholas Campbell, Hazel Chin, 
Mia Horvath-Richards and Ashton Marchese 
enjoying their books at the library
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Year 5/6 - Thomas Kneeves  - for increasing his 
confidence in class and improving his work ethic.

Year 3/4 - Braith Hunt - for his exceptional diary 
entries from a soldier’s point of view

Year 4/5 - Logan Reid - for working hard to 
improve his behaviour and attitude towards his 
learning

Emma Garbellini
Relieving Infants Assistant Principal

CLASS OF THE WEEK

The final Class of the Week Award for Term 1 
went to the class that had the most students 
return their Home Readers in Week 10. We were 
delighted to have our special judge, Mrs Vidler, 
tally the results and determine the winning class. 
Congratulations to Year 1 for having so many 
class members return their home readers! Ruby 
Clarke and Nate Marchese proudly accepted 
the award on behalf of Year 1. Great job, Year 1!

SNAKE TAILS 

On Monday April 26, Primary students will be 
having a visit from Snake Tails. Snake Tails is 
a multi-award winning, interactive learning 
experience, featuring Australian reptiles. The 
interactive and fun performance will create a 
greater understanding of the role of our reptiles 
in the environment today and how to protect 
our Australian reptiles. 

HEALTHY HAROLD

We are excited to be welcoming the Life 
Education Van to Merriwa Central School again 
in 2021. Each class will visit the van between 
Monday 10 to Wednesday May 12.

Each class will participate in a meticulously 
planned wellbeing program, as follows

• Kindergarten – My Body Matters

• Year 1 – Ready, Steady, Go

• Year 2/3 – Growing Good Friends
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FAVOURITE SUBJECT: English because I enjoy writing
BEST PERSONAL ACHIEVEMENT: Young Citizen of the Year 2021 
CAREER ASPIRATIONS: Psychologist 
HOBBIES AND INTERESTS: Writing and exercise gains 
YEAR ADVISOR COMMENT: Harrison is a dedicated and mature 
student, who possesses excellent leadership and interpersonal 
skills. He represents his school as a senior member of the SRC, the 
captain of the ROAR program and is currently involved in the Rural 
Youth Ambassador Program. Harrison is an asset to our school 
community. 

Emma Piper - Year Advisor

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 
HARRISON AMIDY                         

This is the first time these students have 
represented the school at these Championships 
and also their first time swimming at SOPAC 
(Sydney Olympic Park Aquatic Centre). 

The students have been training extremely hard 
over the season, however have not let the closure 
of Merriwa Pool at the end of March stop them 
from remaining focused on the task at hand. 

We would like to thank the operators of Singleton 
Gym and Swim Centre for providing the students 
access to their pool to allow the students to be 
fit and ready for the carnival. 

I would also like to thank the parents of these 
students for allowing their children to participate 
by giving up their holidays to travel to Singleton 
with myself to train. There will be a wrap up on 
how the students went in The Ringer the week 
following.

Matt Dean
Head Teacher VET

Secondary
CAREER NEWS

• Year 3/4 – All Systems Go

• Year 4/5 – Mind Your Medicine

• Year 5/6 – Relate, Respect, Connect

For further information about each of these 
programs, please visit www.lifeeducation.org.
au

The cost of the program is $10.00 per student; 
however, Merriwa Central School will be 
covering the cost. The Life Education Van also 
carries a range of merchandise that is available 
for purchase by students. If you wish to purchase 
items, please return the purchase form it to the 
Primary Office along with payment in a clearly 
marked envelope to be forwarded directly to 
Life Education staff for processing.

If you would like any further information about 
your child’s participation in the Life Education 
Van please speak to your child’s teacher.

Talia Morgan 
Relieving Assistant Principal - Primary

CHS SWIMMING

Next Thursday (April 29 2021), four students will 
be representing Merriwa Central School at 
the NSW Combined High Schools Swimming 
Championships. The students (Dylan Keane, 
Alyssa Carrall, Mia Jacobs and Jye Byfield) will 
be competing in the Mixed Open 200 Metre 
Free Central School Relay. 

White Card Course - Merriwa Central School 
will be holding a Prepare to Work Safely in the 
Construction Industry (White Card) course on 
May 6 2021 commencing at 8.45am.  Students 
who are interested in completing this course will 
need to see Mrs Hegarty. 

NIDA Holiday Classes - Stretch your creative 
muscles with NIDA’s holiday short courses. 
Whether you are a five year old attending 
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your very first drama class or an aspiring artist 
participating in our summer residency program, 
there is a NIDA Open experience for everyone at 
every age or stage. NIDA is registered as a COVID 
Safe business with the NSW Government and is 
committed to providing a safe environment for 
our community. https://www.open.nida.edu.
au/holiday-classes

AIE Animation Industry Experience Days – 
Sydney, Canberra, Melbourne, Brisbane - July 7 
- September 30

Limited places available.

AIE’s Industry Experience Days are a great 
opportunity for students in Years 10, 11 and 12 
to learn about the local and international game 
development, 3D animation and visual effects 
industries. Students will get the opportunity to 
learn about the different pathways to get into 
the industry, what should be in a portfolio and will 
be able to get creative in practical workshops 
using industry-standard 3D animation and game 
development tools.

The sessions are run by industry professionals who 
have worked on some blockbuster games and 
films. Everything is provided for you to participate 
in the hands-on workshops and you will be using 
the same software that is used in the industry.

If you are thinking about a career in the games 
or film industry then we highly recommend 
registering for this free event. We are limiting 
numbers for this event due to physical distancing 
requirements, with Year 12 students having 
priority to register. http://www.aie.edu.au/ied

Hey! Budding Writers and Journalists Out There ! 
Here is a podcast treasure trove.

Australia’s largest celebration of literature, stories 
and ideas. Bringing together the world’s best 
authors, leading public intellectuals, scientists, 
journalists and more.

https://carriageworks.com.au/events/sydney-
writers-festival-2021/?gclid=Cj0KCQjwmIuDBhD
XARIsAFITC_7NQJJ10ld6n3ltdWCRxmNsfuTQo_
doq1hKvXxIHk11dOX_bWMMbiEaAieIEALw_wcB

SEDA Full Scholarships 2021  - Offering 5 full 
scholarships to start Year 11 in 2021. Scholarships 
cover all costs including uniform and laptop, 
associated with attending SEDA College to 
complete a non-ATAR HSC. Students need to 
be able to demonstrate financial disadvantage 
to be eligible for these scholarships. They do not 
need to be elite sportspeople but must have an 
interest in sport. Email info@sedacollege.nsw.

edu.au

Camp America Applications for 2022 - We’ve 
opened our applications for 2022. All those 
eager beaver’s looking to get started and start 
planning their adventure for next year, now is 
the time to get ready.

To start your application head to 
mycampamerica.com/register

Summer Camps are looking for you! Teach your 
skills all summer, make a difference and meet 
great mates on your next adventure. Stop 
dreaming and start your next adventure from 
home.

Wednesday, April 21, 2021. 7.00pm - 8.00pm 
-https://www.campamerica.com.au/events/
camp-america-online-3

Wednesday, May 19, 2021. 7.30pm - 8.30pm - 
https://www.campamerica.com.au/events/
camp-america-online-2

Your guide to Dentistry - https://www.
myhealthcareer.com.au/dentistry-career/

Scholarships for Dentistry  - Australian Dental 
Association Study Grant information page

National Rural Health Alliance – New South 
Wales Regional Dentistry Scholarship

Grants for Indigenous Dental Students (ADA)

Grants for Rural and Remote Dental Students

Westerns’ School of Computer, Data and 
Mathematical Sciences – Webinar Series  - 
Western’s School of Computer, Data and 
Mathematical Sciences (CDMS) invites you to 
participate in a series of webinars for senior high 
school students designed to allow students to 
explore career opportunities in CDMS related 
careers. For further info, dates and details: 

h t t p s : / / w w w . w e s t e r n s y d n e y . e d u . a u /
schoo l s / socdms/events/mu l t ip ly_your_
opportunities?cid=em:CAA-news-cdms-info-
page-egmt_Mar21

If you require any further information then please 
contact me at school.

Jane Hegarty
Careers Advisor
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Cassilis Public
School

CASSILIS PUBLIC SCHOOL 

What a fabulous Term 1 it has been and 
congratulations to everyone for what they have 
achieved.

END OF TERM ASSEMBLY 

Congratulations to our Students!

We held the end of term assembly today. 

Digby, Levi and Tarsha received awards for how 
well they have settled into Kindergarten.

Principal’s Award - Paul Anderson for his focused, 
calm, and hard-working start to 2021 and for 
being a kind friend.

Merit Award - Olivia Hartley for consistent effort 
in all mathematical tasks and showing an 
impressive ability to challenge herself. 

Merit Award - Skylah Anderson for a happy and 
enthusiastic attitude towards all aspects of her 
literacy work. 

PBL Bronze Award - Students who have received 
50 Class Dojo points for displaying the school 
rules were awarded with their Bronze Award. A 
further 50 and they will receive their Silver and 
then Gold Award, and a special book prize, with 
another 50. 
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OUR WONDERFUL EASTER HAT PARADE

Thank you to all our friends of the school who 
came and supported our activities. It was a 
fabulous day! 

Katie Burgess
Principal
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St Joseph’s 
Primary School

CROSS COUNTRY 

In Last week of Term 1, St Joseph’s held their 
annual Cross Country Carnival. Outstanding 
efforts were displayed by all students who finished 
our new and exciting course. A great day was 
certainly had by all, we loved having our families 
back on school grounds and celebrating with a 
wonderful BBQ provided by our P and F. 

We are very excited to announce that we 
had four students who successfully qualified 
and will proudly represent our school at this 
year’s Diocesan Cross Country Championships. 
Congratulations to Jeremiah Raines, Fletcher 
Gardner, Eden Barry and Eddison Raines who 
will compete against students from the 55 other 
Diocesan Primary Schools. This event will take 
place at Maitland Park Touch fields on April 27. 
We wish you all the very best.

REWARDS DAY

After a highly productive and successful Term 
1, students’ hard work and dedication was 
recognised by holding our end of Term rewards 
day. 

Year Six showcased their fantastic leadership 
skills in organising and managing Tabloid sports 
for the school during the morning session. These 
engaging sports included parachute activities, 
league tag, cricket games and bean bag toss. 
The students had a blast! 

Following the fun morning activities, students 
were treated to a special hot chip sandwich 
lunch. Our delicious lunch was served courtesy of 
Twisted Takeaway and Merriwa Bakery using the 
My Merriwa Gift Card we received for winning 
the Le Tour De Merriwa prize recently. 

We were privileged to have Father John and 
families back on school grounds to celebrate 
our Lenten Liturgy. Students were then given 
the exciting task of working in groups to solve 
the Easter Theme “Scavenger Hunt”. The task 
involved students solving clues using the Bible to 
be the first group to create a visually appealing 
Lenten/Easter Themed Poster. Needless to say, 
there was a hype of excitement and students 
were thoroughly engaged in this meaningful 
activity. 

Students then received some Easter eggs for 
their outstanding efforts. 
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Ringer Deadline!
Please remember to place your 

articles 
and advertisements into the 

Merriwa Ringer 
by Mondays, at 12.00 noon

TERM 2 SPORT

St Joseph’s is very fortunate to have Nicky 
Western join us for the first half of the term to 
assist students with developing skills for our 
annual Athletics carnival. The students are very 
excited to have Nicky join us and to learn new 
skills and techniques. Nicky will demonstrate and 
teach the students the correct techniques for a 
number of athletic events.

WHAT’S INSTORE FOR YEAR 3 AND 4 IN TERM 2?

Below is a very brief snapshot of the wonderful 
aspects of learning which Stage Two will be 
undertaking during Second Term.

In English, students will develop an understanding 
of persuasive texts and how composers of text 
use vocabulary and language forms to engage 
and/or position of the reader. Students will 
continue to participate in daily spelling and 
reading groups activities to improve fluency 
and comprehension.  

Students will be hands on this term in Art, 
experimenting with different techniques such as 
printmaking and sculptures. 

In History, students will investigate the reasons 
for European settlement and the consequences 
this decision had on the Indigenous people of 
the time. They will start to understand concepts 
of continuity and change and the perspectives 
of others.

In Health, we will be looking at factors that 
influence healthy lifestyle decisions and also 
investigating nutritional choices relating to 
cultural beliefs, special dietary needs and ‘fast 
food’. 

This term in Religion we will be exploring the 
sacrament of Confirmation, focussing on its 
importance as a Sacrament of Initiation and its 
symbols, words and rituals.

Solids, liquids and gases will be our focus in 
Science this term. Students will recognise that 
a change of state can be caused by adding 
or removing heat and they will participate in a 
variety of experiments to observe the effects of 
adding or removing heat on a range of solids 
and/or liquids. 

Year 3 will also undertake the NAPLAN testing 
alongside with Year 5 during Week 4 of this term. 

Naomi Rodwell  
Stage 2 Teacher  

WEEKLY AWARDS

Congratulations to the following award winners.

Week Nine - Strength Award – Prudence

Kindergarten - Jayden - for being a model class 
member at all times 

Claire - for her thoughtful and considerate 
action s that show her strength of prudence 

Stage 1 - Noah Ridding  - for his determination 
and positive attitude when competing in cross 
country

Katie Williams  - for the way she carefully considers 
and thinks through situations and decisions

Stage 2 Eden Barry - for her determination and 
fantastic effort in cross country all done with a 
broken arm

Thomas Luke - for demonstrating the character 
strength of prudence through his careful and 
well-thought out decisions

Stage 3 - Archie Constable - for demonstrating 
a wonderful commitment to supporting others in 
our community

Annabelle Hunt - for  the demonstrating the 
character strength of prudence through 
thoughtful actions and deeds

Principal’s Awards - Claire Raines - for an 
excellent first term’s effort

Savannah Beeney - for her efforts in Term One to 
adjust to life in Stage Three. 

Mr Ashley Borg
Principal
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Friday 30 April 2021 
St Joseph’s Primary  
9am – 3pm 
All Welcome 

Invitation 
Celebrate the hard work St Joseph and 
the Merriwa community does every day 

Explore the school and its facilities 

Listen to guest speakers talk about why 
they love their job and their community 

OPEN DAY 
ST JOSEPH’S 

 9:00  Liturgy  
 9:15 Activities/ 

Information Session 
 10:15 Open Classrooms 
 11:15 Shared Lunch  
 12:00 Guest Speakers 
 2:00 Fun lessons 
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Merriwa Rotary
A BIG WELCOME BACK TO THE RINGER

Our club has had a very active few weeks. Firstly 
I should mention the delivery of a semitrailer load 
of donated hay to riverside farms in the Manning 
area which had been badly hit by tidal saltwater 
inundation of their land caused by the flooded 
Manning river

Quickly organised by our club, the effort was 
rewarded by the enormous gratitude of the 
farmers who were delighted to receive the hay.

MERRIWA SENIORS DAY

This carefully planned event was held In the 
School of Arts. It was basically a day for Seniors to 
meet up and talk and enjoy an excellent lunch. 
Over 70 people attended. It was an opportunity 
for a good chat.

Our club was largely responsible for financing the 
free lunch provided to attendees. The catering 
was in the capable hands of the Merriwa  
Hospital Auxiliary whose idea it was to hold this 
special day.

It also provided an opportunity to Merriwa 
people to welcome some new arrivals to our 
area.

ROTARY PLAYGROUNDS

Following construction of the new toilet block 
and state-of-the-art bubbler system, work is 
continuing on a catering facility, designed to 
provide refreshments for the many families who 
use the park. The width of this stretch of the 
Golden Highway make it safe place for travellers 
to pull up for a rest and recharge.

Ringer Deadline!
Please remember to place 

your articles 
and advertisements into 

the 
Merriwa Ringer 

by Mondays, at 12.00 noon

Mark Smith
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MERRIWA RSL SUB BRANCH
ANZAC DAY SERVICES

SUNDAY APRIL 25
Dawn Service commences at 5.40am
Main Service at 10.40am
March will commence at 10.30am at Merriwa RSL 
and will  proceed along Bettington Street and will be 
spaced according to regulations.

Mary O’Neill
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The Merriwa Community 
News is available to 
charity groups or non-
funded, not for profit 
organisations and 
anyone wishing to 
advise of a special event 
(birthday/anniversary/
etc). If you would like 
to make use of this free 
service, please contact 
us before 12.00noon on 

Mondays.

Community Notice Board
N

ew
s

Te/Fax 6548 2653

MDHA Inc.

NON EMERGENCY 
MEDICAL TRANSPORT 

Office hours are:
9.30 to 2.30 weekdays

Bottle Museum building or leave a 
message on the answering service for 

a call back.

SERVICE
We will get you to your 

appointments on time with 
special care.

 

 
32 Vennacher Street Merriwa NSW 

2329 
Ph: 02 6549 8204 

Email: dg_merriwa@elders.com.au 
Roger Saunders - Branch Manager 

0428 842 477 
Experts to assist you with all aspects 

of your farm business including 
livestock, wool, grain, farm supplies, 

technical services, water and 
financial services. Servicing Merriwa 

and Surrounds. 
 
 

Monday - Saturday 
9.00am - 8.00pm

Sunday 
11.00am - 8.00pm

Phone 4063 0092

COTTAGE-STYLE 
ACCOMODATION

self contained in central location 
1 bedroom with queen bed, double 
sofa-bed separate (on request), full 

kitchen and facilities, spacious 
bathroom, lounge room, dining room, 
laundry, smart tv, wi-fi, air conditioning

THE TOWNHOUSE & THE WORKSHOP

BOOK THROUGH AIRBNB     Megan 0400 653446 
megan@rmproperty.net

STUDIO- STYLE 
ACCOMODATION

self contained in central location 
1 bedroom with queen bed, double sofa-

bed separate (on request), full kitchen and 
facilities, bathroom with laundry facilities, 
living room, smart tv, wi-fi, air conditioning

@thetownhousemerriwa

I would like to recognise the amazing work that 
Rotary partnered with Stuart River Hay Run have 
completed to assist those in need after the 
resent floods. They worked together to gather 
hay supplies and deliveries to these farmers in 
need.

Hylt Cronin

Thank You

MEET THE UPPER HUNTER CANDIDATES - 
WEDNESDAY MAY 5

The Merriwa District Progress Association will 
be holding a public meeting to give enrolled 
voters the opportunity to meet candidates for 
the upcoming State by-election for the seat of 
Upper Hunter.

The meeting will be held at 6.00pm on 
Wednesday May 5 2021 in the auditorium of the 
Merriwa RSL Club.

Each candidate will be given the opportunity to 
make a short presentation to the meeting and 
to answer questions from the floor.

All voters in the Upper Hunter electorate are 
encouraged to attend to find out what issues 
each candidate considers important for this 
district, so they can make an informed decision 
on election day.

Would those people proposing to attend 
please RSVP to merriwaprogress@gmail.com 
so appropriate arrangements can be made for 
seating and COVID-19 precautions.

Stephen Gowlland

Merriwa District Progress 
Association The members of Merriwa Red Cross would like to 

thank the Merriwa Community for their support 
in their recent efforts to raise money for Red 
Cross Calling.

An amount of $520.05 was forwarded to Red 
Cross. Red Cross Calling raises money for their 
programs such as Save-a-mate, Breakfast Club, 
Telecross, First Aid Training and Community 
Visitors Scheme to name just a few, all of which 
offer help within Australian communities.

We thank you so much for helping Red Cross to 
maintain these essential services.

The winner of the Raffle was B Palmer No 19.

The winners of the 100 Club were :

First   Adele Fear  No. 42

Second  T Walmsley No. 88

Third     T Walmsley No. 62

We thank Robert Smith for his assistance re the 
use of  the chair and table and for drawing the 
raffle and 100 Club.

Cheree Walmsley

Red Cross
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Business 
Council apologises for the inconvenience to the 
road users and the community, however safety 
of the community is paramount and persons 
damaging these safety barriers are potentially 
harming themselves and other road users.

The alternative route for motorists wanting to 
travel this road will be via the New England 
Highway and the Scone to Merriwa Road 
with expected additional travel time being 
approximately 30 minutes (44 kilometres) 

What Council discussed, decided and held over

Upper Hunter Shire Council Ordinary Council 
Meeting 29 March 2021

PROPOSED COMMUNITY NURSERY – MERRIWA

Council were in support in principle of the 
establishment of a community nursery in Brisbane 
Street, Merriwa. Further information will be 
provided to Council before the project is passed 
including a conceptual site plan, management 
plan and estimate of costs and funding sources. 

The community nursery will be used to support 
the ‘Greenthumbs’ partnership project which is 
affiliated with Merriwa Landcare with assistance 
provided by Council, Upper Hunter Landcare, 
Department of Primary Industries and Hunter 
Local Land Services.

The project has strong community support with 
62 people attending the workshops from Cassilis 
and Merriwa with a further 12 ‘satellite’ growers 
involved. 

REQUEST FOR DONATIONS

Council endorsed to waive the fees for The 
Rotary Club of Merriwa which has organised a 
senior’s luncheon at the Merriwa School of Arts 
Hall on 7 April 2021, as part of the NSW Seniors 
Festival. 

The fees were waived as a thank you to the 
senior’s community for the contribution they play 
within the Merriwa community and surrounds.   

To find out more please visit upperhunter.nsw.
gov.au

MERRIWA AND CASSILIS WORKS SCHEDULE

The following construction and maintenance 
works are happening in Merriwa and Cassilis this 
week.

• Toilets, garbage
• Parks, sports fields and reserves mowing and 

maintenance
• Bunnan Bridge to Kars Springs construction 

Upper Hunter Shire Council
REST AND RECOUP IN MERRIWA

Construction has commenced on a new Driver 
Reviver facility in Merriwa.

Upper Hunter Shire Council applied for the project 
funding under the Federal Government’s Local 
Roads and Community Infrastructure Program 
and received $150,000 to undertake the works.

The Driver Reviver plans were put on display for 
community feedback in May last year and will 
be built at Merriwa Park on the corner of King 
George V Ave and Quigley Street Merriwa.

Once the new facility has been completed, 
which is approximately 32m2 and constructed 
of Colourbond and cladding on a concrete 
slab, the old facility will be demolished.  

The Driver Reviver will have a hand washing 
basin, security roller shutters and a covered 
outside aluminum bench seats and table.

The new location will increase safety and parking 
opportunities, and create a space for tourists to 
stop and visit the town. 

Merriwa Rotary Club and members of the 
community have been working closely with 
Council to ensure the project will meet the needs 
of the Merriwa community. 

MERRIWA TO WILLOW TREE ROAD – TRAFFIC 
OFFENCES

The MR358 Merriwa to Willow Tree Road has been 
closed to all traffic since January 21 2021 due to 
the current risk of landslip in some sections, with 
signs of movement including cracking observed 
in both lanes which has continued to worsen.

The closure has been undertaken to ensure the 
safety of road users, based on geotechnical 
advice.

Despite all reasonable attempts to stop public 
vehicles entering the site, some have continued 
to disregard signage, move concrete and water 
filled barriers and cut chains and locks.

Therefore Council will be installing surveillance 
devices this week to record all vehicles illegally 
entering the site. The collected information 
will be handed to the relevant authorities for 
processing.
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works 
• Bettington Street footpath construction works 
• Driver Reviver slab profiles and set out

• Cassilis Hall, ladies toilet demolition

• Action requests as required

The following roads are to be inspected next for 
the grading/maintenance program:

Middle Creek Road
Merriwa Landcare is in the final stages of 
completing a huge post Sir Ivan Fire revegetation 
project “Inspire Biodiversity” and would like to 
invite any past, present or potential Landcarers 
from Merriwa or Cassilis to a dinner held at the 
Cassilis Bowling Club at 6.00pm on Monday April 
26.

This project has been a collaboration between 
Merriwa Landcare, Hunter Local Land Services 
and BlazeAid and will see more than 6000 locally 
native trees and shrubs established across 6 fire 
affected properties.

The dinner will welcome BlazeAid volunteers 
back to our district where they will be leading 
our volunteer efforts. Planting will begin on the 
27th of April 27, and if you would like to volunteer 
contact Judy Robbins of BlazeAid on 0405 194 
647 (all volunteers must register through Judy).

If you would like to know more about Merriwa 
Landcare, please email Julie Hardy – Publicity 
Officer – on julia@nidgery.com.au

To register for the dinner, please phone Catherine 
Conroy on 0427 578 937.

Landcare 
Merriwa

M E R R I W A 
L A N D C A R E 
I N S P I R E S 
BIODIVERSITY POST 

SIR IVAN FIRE

Positions Vacant 

MEDIUM PLANT OPERATOR
Full Time - Merriwa
The successful candidate will responsible for the 
operation of plant and machinery and undertake 
general labouring duties as directed for construction and 
maintenance works, ensuring all works are carried out 
in a safe, timely, efficient and effective manner within 
budget, whilst promoting the image of Council as efficient 
and courteous.

Enquiries & Further Information: Sam Wooden, Manager 
Works Delivery on 6540 1132.

CUSTOMER SERVICE OFFICER
Full Time - Merriwa
Council is seeking an energetic and enthusiastic 
individual to provide a professional, courteous and 
efficient customer service to Council’s internal and 
external customers through the delivery of accurate and 
timely information on Council services and activities. We 
are particularly interested in hearing from Service NSW 
trained individuals; however, this is not essential.   

Enquiries & Further Information: Linda Richardson, 
Customer Services Coordinator on 6549 1131.

Applications close at 4pm on Monday 26 
April 2021.

Apply online: upperhunter.nsw.gov.au

UPPERHUNTER.NSW.GOV.AU

Ringer Deadline!
Please remember to place your 

articles 
and advertisements into the 

Merriwa Ringer 
by Mondays, at 12.00 noon

Ringer returns for term 2 on April 19 for 
first publication on April 22

Quote for the Week
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William Lawson and Sarah Leadbeater were 
married by special licence at St John’s Church, 
Parramatta. Governor Macquarie  did not like 
couples living together out of wedlock and 
encouraged them to marry. 

Lawson acquired land at Prospect, some by 
grants and by purchases, the property he 
Veteran Hall, He eventually owned 3000 acres. 
His stock of cattle and sheep increased and his 
obvious success enhanced his standing in the 
community. In 1813, an attempt to cross the 
Blue Mountains was made by Gregory Blaxland, 
William Lawson and William Charles Wentworth. 
Thirteen  previous attemptshad been made and 
failed, but this party finally succeeded.

The way had been opened and William Cox 
built his famous road from Emu Plains to Bathurst 
in 18 months. In May 1815, Governor Macquarie 
and his wife made the journey to Bathurst which 
he officially named and established  as a town. 
Lieutenant William Lawson was appointed 
Commandant of Bathurst. He took up  another 
1000 acre grant and drove 100 head of horned 
cattle over the Blue Mountains, the first herd 
to do so. Between 1820 and 1822, Lawson 
conducted four expeditions to the country 
north and northwest of Bathurst. On his fourth 
expedition on November 24, 1822 he discovered 
the eastern flowing Goulburn river and on the 
4th December, reached the headwaters of the 
Krui river.

THE BETTINGTON CONNECTION

William and Sarah’s daughter, Rebecca married 
James Brindley Bettington on June 7, 1830.

While working for Jim and Cherie in their garden, 
Jim told me about his family history. Whilst he 
was lying in, recovering from two heart attacks, 
it occurred to Jim that there was a real urgency 
to write the family history, and this should include 
the Lawson and Brindley families, as they are an 
integral part of the Bettington story.

He commissioned Brice Stokes to write the history 
and as each chapter was completed, Jim gave 
them to me to bring home and read through. I 
found the history fascinating and felt privileged 
to read the early material.

Photos and information courtesy of the book 
‘The Brindley Bettingtons No Boundaries’

Also information from the book ‘Old Ironbark’  
by William Beard 1967.

Photo 1 portrait of William Lawson, courtesy of 
the book ‘Old Ironbark’ by William Beard 1967’.

Photo 2 Sarah Leadbeater, courtesy book ‘The 
Brindley Bettingtons No Boundaries’

Photo 3 Map of the four expeditions courtesy The 
BrindleyBettingtons.

Photo 4 James 
Brindley  and 
R e b e c c a 
B e t t i n g t o n .  
Courtesy book 
‘The Brindley 
Bettingtons’.

James Constable

A Walk Down Memory Lane
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Businesses

 CURTIS  GANT  BETTS

 SOLICITORS AND CONVEYANCERS

 PRACTISE AREAS INCLUDE:

 • Property Law/Subdivisions
 • Conveyancing
 • Compensation Matters
 • Wills & Estates
 • Powers of Attorney

 • Criminal Law
 • Litigation & Court Appearances
 • Business Law & Leases
 • Family Law
 • General Legal Work

 59 BROOK STREET

 MUSWELLBROOK NSW 2333
 Phone: 6543 2433

 Fax: 6542 5297

 Email: office@cgblaw.com.au   Web: www.cgblaw.com.au

 Proud to Have Serviced the People of the Upper Hunter Since 1890

 100 BETTINGTON STREET

 MERRIWA NSW 2329

 BY  APPOINTMENT

 Phone: 6543 2433

                   Hunter LLS 
             Phone 1300 795 299 
    Mon to Fri 8:30am to 4:30pm  

Visit our UPPER HUNTER offices: 
Merriwa  6549 8600  Mon-Tues 9am-4pm; Wed 9-3.30pm 
Scone       6540 2400   Mon to Fri         8:30am - 4:30pm 
Singleton 6571 7373   Tues to Thurs  10:00am - 3:00pm 
We connect people with information & support to improve 
agricultural productivity, biosecurity & natural resource 
management. Stay connected at: 
WEB: lls.nsw.gov.au/regions/hunter  -  FACEBOOK: Hunter LLS 

 

155 Bettington St 
MERRIWA NSW 

Neville and Leanne Hook 
 

      65 482 031 
      merriwa@newsxpress.com.au 
     www.newsxpress.com.au 
Supports your local community.  

Merriwa IGA 
104 

Bettington 
Street 

Merriwa
Use your 

Community 
Chest to 

support your 

6548 2315

plus Liquor

Russell’s Earthmoving 
 

EXCAVATION     EARTHWORKS     HAULAGE 

 

EXCAVATORS 

 

DOZERS 

 

WATER TRUCKS 

LOW LOADER 

 

GRADER 

 

TRUCK & DOGS 

 

Merriwa 
0417 506769 

 
 

Ph:0265482246  Fax:0265482629 
6 Gooch St (PO Box 108) Merriwa NSW 2329 

russellsearthmoving@jrem.com.au 

Owner Operated Since 1960 

Pty Limited 

RM Property & Livestock

roger@rmproperty.net 0427 153 446
megan@rmproperty.net 0400 653 446

www.rmpropertyandlivestock.com

Roger & Megan Moore

Honesty, Trust, Energy, Teamwork....

CJ & JM VERO & SONS

ABN: 65 810 824 869   LIC No: 243746C
FOR ALL YOUR DOMESTIC, 

RURAL & COMMERCIAL
ELECTRICAL INSTALLATIONS & REPAIRS

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

CATHY VERO 02 6548 2045
PH: 02 6548 2303 

PH: DES VERO 0427 482 303 or

Servicing the Merriwa community since 1977

8.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Friday

Email: cjvero@bigpond.net.au   
dvero@bigpond.net.au

Merriwa Branch & District 
Council

“... a strong and united voice for our 
members on issues that affect their 

business, farms and families.”
President: Patrick Ryan 0428 

485 090
Secretary/Treasurer: 

www.nswfarmers.org.au

Aileen Hogan 0455 
455 760

 
 

Di’s Clothing Patch 
 
 

Quality Clothing, Friendly Service, Affordable Prices 
 

Supplier of School Wear for MCS 
 

135 Bettington Street, Merriwa NSW 2329 
Phone: 02 6548 3023 

disclothingpatch@bigpond.com 

 

 

ABN: 28 634 220 992    License No: 222165C 

Brendan Moore 0431 406 259 
Local and reliable for all your residential, commercial and industrial 

electrical needs 

Monday – Friday 7am – 4pm 

Email: tartanelectrical@gmail.com 

   

 

 
 
 
  
 
  
 
 

CEF Merriwa 
President Ivan Gant 

Secretary Hannah Waters 
Treasurer Jane Hegarty 

Email 
cefmerriwa@gmail.com 

Facebook 
@CEFMerriwa 



Merriwa RingerPage 20

Schools
C

hurches

Catholic Parish 
Merriwa & Cassilis 

 
 

WEEKEND MASSES 
St Anne’s Merriwa 

1st, 3rd & 5th Sunday - Sat 6.00pm 
2nd & 4th Sunday - Sun 8.30am 

St Joseph’s Cassilis 
2nd & 4th Sunday - 10.00am 

 

Parish Priest  -  6548 2086 
St Vincent de Paul - 6548 3092 

Merriwa Anglican Parish

Holy Trinity Merriwa

9.00am Sundays
10.00am Fridays

Short Bible Study

Contact: 0429 996 769

Rev’d Pat Kirkby - Local Priest

Services

Merriwa 
Pharmacy

Opening Hours

Monday 9.00am - 5.30pm
Tuesday 9.00am - 5.30pm

Wednesday 9.00am - 5.30pm
Thursday 9.00am - 5.30pm

Friday 9.00am - 5.30pm
Saturday 9.00am - 12.00pm

Phone 6548 2213

  
 

     MORE THAN JUST A 

   POST OFFICE 
Stamps and packaging 

Bill Pay@Post 
Banking deposits/withdrawals 

Money orders 
Western Union transactions 
Passports (including photos) 

Work cover documents 
Post Office box rental 

Gifts, Antiques/old wares 

Open Monday - Friday 9.00am-5.00pm  
Closed for lunch 2-2.30pm 

     Merriwa PO, 82 Bettington Street 

 131 318  

MERRIWA 
SURGERY

DR EMAD JASEM

OPENING HOURS
Monday to Friday 8.30am 

to 6.00pm Saturday by 
arrangement

For appointments
6548 2305 

Payment is required at 
time of consultation

St Davids 

Service Times
1st, 2nd, 4th and 5th Sundays 

at 11.00am
3rd Sunday at 6.00pm 

Peter Campbell - 6548 5126

Uniting 

Vennacher Street 
Merriwa

Church

 

Empowering and challenging students 
to become lifelong learners 

All enquiries welcome 
 

Principal - Ashley Borg  
Ph  6548 2035 

 

P&F President - Andrew Luke  
Ph  6548 2993 

St Joseph’s 
Primary School 

Merriwa 

 

Empowering and challenging students 
to become lifelong learners 

All enquiries welcome 
 

Principal - Ashley Borg  
Ph  6548 2035 

 

P&F President - Andrew Luke  
Ph:  6548 2993 

St Joseph’s 
Primary School 

Merriwa 

SANDY HOLLOW
PUBLIC SCHOOL

Telephone
02 6547 4521

Fax
02 6547 4450

Email: 
sandyhollo-p.School@det.nsw.

edu.au
cassilis-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
www.cassilis-p.school.nsw.edu.au

Cassilis Public 
School

Principal:

Coolah Road
Cassilis  NSW  2329

Ph: 63761009
Fax: 63761005

Mrs Katie Burgess

merriwa-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
www.merriwa-c.schools.nsw.edu.au

Merriwa Central 
School

Phone: 6548 2119

G
roup

sEnquiries to:
President: Barbara Campbell

Phone: 6548 5131 or 0428 485 131
Email: barbaraj911@gmail.com

Secretary: Kim Clydsdale
Phone: 6548 2558

Email:  kmclydsdale@gmail.com

CWA
Meets Second Monday

of the month
10.00am

CWA Rooms
159 Bettington Street

Visitors and new members are always welcome

MERRIWA TOURIST 
WELCOMING CENTRE & 

MEN’S SHED
Arts, Crafts, Farm Produce!

Clean toilets!
CENTRE:

Open every day
9.30am-2.30pm
MEN’S SHED:

Every Thursday
10.00am onwards

President: E Shipway
Telephone: 6548 3201

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Merriwa Pre-School and Activity Centre 
(PO Box 96) 43 Bow St, Merriwa NSW 2329 

Ph: 0265 482 083 
merriwapreschool@tpg.com.au 

  

Merriwa Pre-School 
For children 2 – 5 years 

 

Activity Centre 
For children attending Kindergarten to Year 6 

After School Care and Vacation Care 
 

Local Expertise with a professional service

FABRICATIONS, SALES & ON 
FARM SERVICES. Specialising 
in Agricultural, Earthmoving & 

Mining
Ph: 6548 2500

Mob: 0427 901 397
29 Blaxland Street, Merriwa 

2329
Email: justin@welderup.com.

au
         sales@welderup.com.au

0488 727 032 

Merriwa Touch 
Football

Wednesday Nights
Junior and Senior Comp

Senior Vice President: Kellie 
Porter on 0432 109 760
Treasurer: Leanne Hunt on 
0487 761 253
Secretary: Larissa Hockings 
on 0429 412 772

Gummun Place 

A place for ageing community 
members to enjoy life and receive 

the care that they need. 
A rural relaxing lifestyle provided 

with care. 

16 Room Low-Care Aged Facility 

PHONE: 6521 7011

Hostel
14-16 Marquet Street 

Merriwa

Merriwa Can Assist
Financial support to locals 

facing hardship due to a Cancer 
diagnosis.

Phone Marlene Rogers 
0431 939 093

279 New England Hwy
 Rutherford NSW 2320

 02 4932 5255 
enquire@oldmaitlandinn.com.au.
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For appointments please phone
6532 5013

Hunter Medical 
Practice

Merriwa and Denman
Monday – Friday 8.00am – 

6.00pm
Merriwa

Cnr Brisbane and MacKenzie 
Streets

Denman
51 – 53 Ogilvie Street

www.merriwashow.com.au
Tyler Austin - President
Marie Scott - Secretary 

Tel: 0498 378 500

Established
1908

        17 to 19th September!ccc

2021
Merriwa

Springtime
Show

Sp
orting

/C
lub

s

MERRIWA TENNIS 
ASSOCIATION

President: 
Jason Bear

Find us on 
Facebook

Day - Night 
Competitions

Junior  
Competitons

Court Hire

Merriwa Rugby 
League Football Club

President: Ben Robins
Vice President: David Martin

Secretary: Gaynor Blackadder
Treasurer/Publicity Officer: 

Jessyca Morgan

    R.S.L Club Ltd
Bistro/Snack Bar 
     Take Away 

     Lunch & Dinner 7 days 
    Parties & Weddings a specialty 
 
        ATM, SKY CHANNEL 
     CLUB TAB, CLUB KENO 
    DARTS, SNOOKER, POOL 
 
  BBQ area and Kids Play area 
 
  Friday 
   Raffles and 3 Members Badge Draws 
  Sunday 
   Raffles 
   Members Badge Draw between  
  11.30am & 1.30pm 

 
 Club:   6548 2157 
 Bistro:  6548 2295 
          For the information of  
      members and their guests. 

 

 Merriwa Sports Club LTD 
65482028 

Golf, Bowls, Squash, Darts, Pool, ATM, Club Keno 

Opening Hours 

Monday to Friday 3.30pm, Saturday 12.00pm, Sunday 3.00pm 

Friday Happy Hours 5.00-7.00pm 

Saturday Happy Saturday all day $5 schooners, house spirits and wine. Club raffles 

and members draw 
Honki Haus Chinese Restaurant 

Wednesday-Friday open for dinner. Saturday-Sunday open lunch and dinner. 

Dine in or take away 

 

& DISTRICT
LITTLE ATHLETICS CENTRE

2020/21 starts Oct 12!  
Tots (3 & 4 yrs) to u/17 yrs  

Mondays 5.30 to 6.30ish 
at Merriwa No. 2 Oval

(season ends 22 February)

New Members Welcome
ph: Belinda Keane 0407 875 876

e: belindak@live.com.au

Est. 1946

Rally days every 2nd Sunday of 
month from February to October

Clare Martin 
President 6548 2201

De Patterson  
Secretary 0416 194 501

Fiona Morgan  
Treasurer

Meets each Tuesday 
at the Merriwa Sports 

Club

7.00pm for 7.30pm

Rotary Club of 
Merriwa Inc

4 x 4m Marquee for Hire

0429 482 389

MERRIWA SSAA AND 
APA

Range facilities and Fire 
arm testing available

President: Nathan Telfer
Secretary: Phil Martyn
Contact 6547 6031 for 

information

Shooting weekends 2nd 
and 4th weekend of the 

month

MERRIWA RACES

Race Club President - 
Paul Frampton

Contact - 0428 485 182

April 
24, 

2021

Visit www.
merriwaraceclub.com.au

 
 

Update to Advertisement in The Ringer 
 
 
 
 
 
 MMEERRRRIIWWAA  

DDIISSTTRRIICCTT  
PPRROOGGRREESSSS  

AASSSSOOCCIIAATTIIOONN  
Have your voice heard 

on matters that affect the 
whole local community 
Meets on 3rd Wednesdays 
at 6:00 PM Merriwa RSL 

merriwaprogress@gmail.com 

 
Get involved in 

influencing decisions 
on matters that affect 

the whole local 
community 

Meets on Third Wednesday 
every month 

at 6.00pm Merriwa RSL 
merriwaprogress@gmail.com 

 
 

Merriwa 
Cricket Club

President: 
Jon Osmond 
0428 714 648 

Vice President: Mark 
Fieldsend

Secretary: James 
Armstrong 

0412 926 525
Treasurer: Mick Curteis 

- 0475 980 254

 

 
President Bernard Constable 

Secretary/Treasurer 
Kacie Neale 

All enquires to the secretary 
0419 850 043 

westernbling@hotmail.com 
 

 

Offering a large range or rural merchandise 
including animal health, feed and  

produce,water pipe and fittings, fuels 
and lubricants,agricultural chemicals, 

hardware and much more!
Delivering bulk fuel to Merriwa, Cassilis,  

Scone, Sandy Hollow, Denman and 
surrounding areas

Find us at 19 Vennacher Street 
Merriwa

Open Monday - Friday 7.30am - 5pm
Saturday 9am - 12pm

Phone: (02) 6548  2071

Merriwa Petroleum 
& Ag Supplies

    

M  B ’  
C  . 1947 

President: Jamie Edmonds 0428 
308 010 

Secretary: Kellie Porter 0432 
109 760 

Treasurer: Kelly Curtis  

 
 

October Long weekend 
2020 

merriwacamp-
draft@gmail.com 
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Clubs/Sports
N

ew
s

Merriwa RSL Club

Merriwa Sports Club
BAND PLAYING RACE NIGHT

When the Merriwa Races finish on Saturday why 
end the good times there? We have secured a 
band for the race weekend, come along and 
dance the night away to Carrot Bowen and The 
Collective. Don’t forget that it’s Happy Satdy all 
day that day as well. 

SATURDAY NIGHT RAFFLES

Saturday night raffles, will not be held this 
Saturday due to the Carrot Bowen and the 
Collective playing at the Club Saturday night!

MEMBERS DRAW

Drawn any time between 6.30-8.30pm. The 
members draw will still happen Saturday night. 
Must be here to win! Member number 147 was 
not present at Saturdays draw so jackpots to 
$500.00 this week.

HAPPY HOURS

Friday - 5.00-7.00pm

Saturday - ALL DAY! That’s right, all day happy 
hours. $5.00 schooners, house spirits and wine. 
ALL DAY. “Happy Satdy” everyone!

POOL AND DARTS COMP

Join us for pool and darts on Thursday nights. 
Names in by 6.00pm. $5.00 entry for each 
competition, winner takes all.

CLUBS OPENING HOURS 

Mondays 3.30pm  
Tuesday 3.30pm

Wednesday 3.30pm
Thursday 3.30pm  
Fridays 3.30pm 

Saturdays 12.00pm 
Sundays 3.00pm 

RSA AND RCG COURSES

The RSA course is on Tuesday April 27 and the 
RCG April 28. If you have put your name down 
to do the course please pay at the Club, $185.00 
for the RSA and RCG is $135.00, before April 13.

Our bowling and golfing areas are looking 
absolutely amazing, why not come in for a 
social game of lawn bowls or golf? Contact the 
Sports Club on 6548 2028 or Brendan Cowell on 
0427 027 891 for more information or bookings. 

to $480.00. 

The 8.30pm Members Badge draw worth 
$1300.00 was not won the number was 722, this 
week it jackpots to $1350.00.  

The 9.00pm Members Badge draw for $120.00 
was not won the number was 329 this week it 
jackpots to $140.00. LTPS/19/36118

The Sunday Morning Members Badge Draw for 
$850.00 was not won last week the number was 
142, this week it jackpots to $900.00 and will be 
drawn between 11.30am and 1.30pm and you 
must be present to win the money. LTP/19/36118

Members must be present to claim any of the 
draws and present their current membership 
card upon request. It is an offence to NOT have 
your membership card on your person when on 
the premises.  

Wednesday Nights from 6.00pm - $6.00 PINTS. 
For every pint sold between February and June 
30, the RSL Club will be donating $1.00 to help 
with Miranda Boland’s recovery.

Entertainment – Friday March 26 live 
entertainment in the main lounge from 8.30pm. 

 Saturday nights – free juke box, pool comp$100.00 
first prize, $5.00 schooners and House spirits. From 
6.00pm till 10.00pm. 

Courtesy Bus – the clubs courtesy bus if available 
for pickups on Friday’s from 5.30pm (you must 
book by ringing club), with drop offs at 9.15pm, 
10.00pm and 11.30pm. 

HAPPY HOURS

Friday 5.30pm to 7.30pm
Saturday 6.00pm to 10.00pm
Sunday 11.30am to 12.30pm

Bistro hours – lunch Thursday – Sunday 
12.00/2.00pm, Dinner Monday – Saturday 
6.00/8.00pm

Matt Morgan

The Friday night Members Lucky Badge 
7.00pm draw for $460.00 was not won 
the number was 660, this week it jackpots 
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As everyone is aware, COVID restrictions apply 
when in the club. Everyone is required to sign in 
upon entry using the Services NSW site. Please 
do not be offended if you are asked to sit down 
inside while drinking alcohol or when we reach 
our capacity and may be required to move to 
another area of the club. 

HONKI HAUS RESAURANT

Honki Haus now doing lunch time specials on 
a weekend. Come on in for a delicious meal, 
whether it’s for lunch or dinner. Honki Haus 
Restaurant closed Mondays and Tuesdays. 
Open for dinner Wednesday to Saturday 4.30pm 
to 8.00pm. Sunday dinners 4.30pm to 7.00pm. 
Open for lunch Saturday and Sunday 12noon to 
2.00pm.

For bookings and take away – 0460 817 606

Brendan Cowell

Merriwa Pony Club hosted their annual camp 
last week with 40 young riders all super keen to 
learn something new. 

The first day was cross country at the Merriwa 
Racecourse with some fabulous instruction 
from course builder Bryce Hockings and local 
eventer, Heather Proctor.  Riders practised the 
jumps in the morning with a competition round 
in the afternoon. 

Day two was back at the showground with 
plenty of action in the ring thanks to the guest 
instructors Phil Logue who showed the kids a 
thing or two about leatherwork, Wal Martin 
taught roping skills, Ash Randle took the riders for 
flatwork while Sarah Finlayson introduced riders 
to the exciting sport of polocrosse. 

Day three was another brilliant line up of sessions 
kicking off with troop drill then working equitation 
and time trial with Clare Martin, stock horse skills 
with Katrina Underwood and showjumping with 
Karen Erwin. 

Day four was a bit soggy so the horses all had 
a well deserved day off and the riders were put 
to work instead in the Ironman Challenge which 
consisted of running, bike riding and archery 
with their points collated alongside their scores 
for the cross country held on the first day.  In 
the afternoon riders thoroughly enjoyed the 
Stockmans Challenge (off their horses this year!) 
with a host of fun activities such as horse shoe 
throwing, polocrosse target shooting, whip 
cracking, pack saddle and roping with the 
overall winning team of Roy Lawler and Dave 
Caruana winning the beautiful prize of hand 
made stockwhips donated and made by the 
incredibly talented Steve Kemp.  

Eddison Raines was crowned most improved 
rider of the camp and received a beautiful 
perpetual trophy sponsored by the Merriwa 
Men’s Shed cleverly created by Kevin Price. 

While the older riders had plenty to do all week, 
the young riders were busy looking for treasure 
on their ponies, going on a trail ride, playing 
games on horse back, sporting practice, 
jumping, obstacle courses, painting their ponies 
with chalk and face painting with guest and 
local instructors Maria Ireland, De Patterson, 
Heather Proctor, Sandy Vicary, Tanya Ninness 
and Samantha Carter. 

The final day was all about cattle work with 
Dungowan based trainers Lindee and Scott 
McNaughton. It was especially sweet to have 

Merriwa Pony Club

MERRIWA WOMENS BOWLING CLUB

Dunedoo Bowling Club Friendship Day is 
Wednesday April 28.

Morning Tea  9.30am

Play Time  10.00am

Mixed and mufti

Cost   $10.00

Names to be on the board at the Merriwa Sports 
Club or to Loretta  on 0428 482 679 by April 26.

Loretta Cooper
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Lindee back at the club, having attended 
Merriwa Pony Club as a young rider several 
moons ago! Lindee and Scott were very patient 
with their young riders, introducing them to the 
sport of working cowhorse followed by a team 
event in the afternoon that really tested their 
new found skills.  

Many thanks to Phil Neale for supplying his 
superbly quiet cattle and Dave Houlahan 
for transporting them and Wal Martin for 
coordinating the cattle session.  

Big high five to the committee, especially Pauline 
Lawler who goes above and beyond each year 
to ensure riders of all levels are encouraged 
and inspired, Clare Martin for running a tight 
ship, De Patterson for keeping the books and 
correspondence in good order and Courtney 
Gillis for doing an absolutely brilliant job in the 
canteen. Thanks also to the Raines family for 
cooking on one of the nights as well!

To all of our amazing instructors a massive thank 
you. 

This year we were also especially fortunate 
to have sponsorship from Mach Energy, 
Goodwoods Saddlery and Kohnke’s Own Horse 
Supplements which was very much appreciated. 

Last but not least, Merriwa Pony Club were 
delighted to celebrate their 75th birthday during 
the camp with a big birthday cake and special 
commemorative shirts for all the riders thanks to 
Mach Energy. A big shout out to life member 
Doris McRae for doing the cake cutting honours! 

Lots of great memories were made that will no 
doubt last a life time. 

Tash Taffee
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Hunter Local Land Services

Field Day: Learn about Box-Gum Grassy 
Woodland & how to boost native pastures

Wednesday 5th May 2021  9:30am- 2:30pm - Comialla Road, Cassilis

Come along to our FREE field day to find out about Box- 
Gum Grassy Woodlands and native pasture regeneration.  
You will hear from Graeme Hand, CEO of Stipa Native 
Grasses Association, and Paul Melehan, Upper Hunter 
Landcare Coordinator at Hunter Region Landcare about: 

• What is Box-Gum Grassy Woodland and why is it critically 
endangered?

• How to identify key plant species within Box-Gum Grassy 
Woodlands

• How to assess and regenerate native perennial pastures
• Rapid landscape function assessments and corrective actions
• How to determine pasture recoveries and stock densities to 

regenerate grasslands and soils

RSVP by Monday 3rd May 2021 via the link below:
https://hunterlls.wufoo.com/forms/what-is-boxgum-grassy-woodland/

Contact 
Hunter Local Land Services 
Catherine Conroy 
catherine.conroy@lls.nsw.gov.au

Ph 0427 578 937
Morning tea and lunch provided (free)

        facebook.com/hunterlls

https://www.lls.nsw.gov.au/our-regions/hunter

This project is supported by Hunter LLS, through funding 
from the Australian Government’s National Landcare 
Program.
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